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UNIVERSITY CENTER BOARD 
MINUTES 

November 13, 1991 

ASSOCIATED STUDENT GOVERNMENT 

They are going to be selling tickets for president-for-a-day 
November 18 and 19 in DUC. Tickets are $.25. President-for-a-day 
will be November 20. There is going to be a new radio show on G107 
where WKU students can call in to voice their opinion on certain 
subjects. The show that is going to air Thursday, November 14 will 
be concerning "campus improvement". 

RESIDENCE HALL ASSOCIATION 

RHA will have a forum November 20 from 4:00 to 6:00 in DUC 
auditorium. The topic will be about the visitation policy in the 
residence halls. Some of the speakers will be Dean Howard Bailey, 
Brian Kooster, Murn Petagrue, and Patrick McBrian. Do to the 
upcoming holiday season, RHA is looking into sponsoring a food drive. 
Their fundraiser, Finals Support Baskets, are coming along rather 
well, so far they have received orders for approximately 350 baskets . 

INTERFRATERNITY COUNCIL 

Not Present 

PANBELLENIC 

Panhellenic elected new officers. President is Mistianna 
Holcomb, 1st Vice is Bobbi Petersen, 2nd Vice is Jill Cecil, 
Secretary is Ashley Rose, Treasurer is Megan Hoff, and Rush Chairman 
is Shauna Ball. College Awareness was Saturday, November 9. The 
sororities chosen to live in the residence halls were AO!!, Chi 0, 
Sigma Kappas, and Phi Mus . Panhellenic is adopting a family for 
Christmas. 

BLACK STUDENT ALLIANCE 

They discussed final preparations for the Talent Extravaganza 
which will be November 21 in Garrett Auditorium. They also discussed 
having a Christmas party before finals. They are selling raffle 
tickets for a 35 rom camera. 

INTER-ORGANIZATIONAL COUNCIL 

Not Present 

EXECUTIVE REPORTS 
Executive Chairwoman 

Mary-Susan's letter to the editor was finally published in the 
Herald after two weeks of trying to get it in there. She encouraged 
everyone to run for the executive office. She announced that the 
executive board had a meeting at Mr. Gettis and fifteen people showed 
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up. After that, they all went to see Gary Conrad in Niteclass. 
Mary-Susan suggested that UCB should have a food drive and also said 
they should think about adopting a family. 

Executive Vice-Chairwoman 

Nominations were taken for Chair and Vice-chair . More 
nominations will be taken at the December 4 meeting. Speeches no 
longer than three minutes will also be given at this meeting. 
December 2 there will be a sheet for people to sign up for interviews 
for the chairs. The interviews will be December 9. Applications 
will be accepted until December 6 for chairs. The date for the 
banquet has been decided. It is going to be Wednesday, December 11, 
at 7:00 at Lone Oak. People will be meeting in DUC at 6:30 to go out 
there together. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Concert Committee 

Wednesday, November 13 was Club MTV! Everybody come out and 
have fun. There is a proposal going through for Jane Powell. She 
would bring a big crowd in. 

Lecture Committee 

They are considering different ideas for the spring. 

Public Relations 

Not Present 

special Events 

There was a great turn out for Hilloween. Everyone seemed to 
have a good time and really enjoyed the band. At Tuesday's committee 
meeting, they planned a campus wide Christmas dance, which will be 
proposed today. with that, we would also promote Hanging of the 
Green for residence halls as well as decorate a Christmas tree in 
DUC. 

Niteclass 

Gary Conrad was a lot of fun. There were three proposals that 
went through today. Niteclass is planning a Christmas party to 
release stress caused from exams. 

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS 
Program Coordinator 

Not Present 

Student Activities Director 

Scott discussed the budget reduction that was taking place and 
reported that there was going to be 3% or 6% taken from UCB's budget . 
This was requested from each unit director. They are calculating 
this into UCB's budget for the spring. He announced that there was 
going to be a student leader's meeting Monday, November 18 at 3:30 
concerning the budget. He complemented the board and chairmen on the 
quality events that UCB has brought to WKU's campus this semester. 



BUSINESS 

constitutional Amendments were made by Scott Taylor concerning 
the reorganization of the Student Activities and University centers 
office. 

NEW BUSINESS 

*There was a O second reading on the amendments and the voting of 
them. They were passed. 

*Nominations for chair and vice chair were taken. Pam Wells was 
nominated for chair and Jerry Moore was nominated for vice-chair. 
Nominations were also taken for faculty and student chairs. 

*Proposal 91-F-5 concerning Jane Powell and Co . for Black 
History Month for February 10, 1992 was proposed by the concert 
committee. 

*Proposal 91-F-6 concerning a Campus wide Christmas party was 
proposed by the Special Events committee. 

*Proposal 91-F-7 proposing having the Illusions of Stuart and 
Lori in Nite Class was proposed by the Nite Class committee. 

*Proposal 91-F-8 proposing having the Blizzard of Bucks in Nite 
Class was proposed by the Nite Class committee. 

*Proposal 91-F-9 proposing having Jim Barber and Seville in Nite 
Class was proposed by the Nite Class committee. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

*Mary-Susan announced that IABC would be having a resume and 
interview workshop Wednesday, November 20 at 6:30 PM in room 
305 of DUC. 

*Heather announced that 
Thursday, November 14. 
Theatre and Dance club 
Friday at 4:00. 

the Ms. Western pageant would be 
She also announced that Western's 

would be sponsoring a children's show 

*Mary-Susan announced that the Chair-of-the-month was Angelique 
Bell and the Committee of the month was Nite Class. Those were 
for October. 

*Ronda announced that the Christmas banquet would be at Lone Oak 
and she needed everyone to respond by calling Von at 2458 by 
Wednesday, December 4. 

*Mary-Susan announced that everyone should try to come to the 
December 4 meeting because some important subjects were going 
to be discussed. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 pm. 
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